
CONSTITUTION HALL • 525 WEST ALLEGAN STREET • P.O. BOX 30473 • LANSING, MICHIGAN 48909-7973 
www.michigan.gov/deq • (800) 662-9278 

 

STATE OF MICHIGAN 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
LANSING  

RICK SNYDER 
GOVERNOR 

DAN WYANT 
DIRECTOR 

 
September 16, 2015 

 
 
VIA E-MAIL 
 
The Honorable Daniel Kildee 
United States House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Congressman Kildee:  
 
Thank you for your September 9, 2015, letter regarding your concerns for the drinking water 
in the city of Flint (Flint).  The Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ) is 
working closely with Flint’s water department as well as the U.S. Environmental Protection 
Agency (USEPA) to ensure Flint residents have ample water that meets state and federal 
drinking water standards.  
 
The MDEQ’s role is to administer its nearly 40-year-old state drinking water protection 
program based on federal guidelines.  The MDEQ works with approximately 11,500 public 
water systems in the state to monitor for more than 90 primary drinking water contaminants 
and ensure that every supply consistently provides safe drinking water.  
 
In Flint, the city made a decision 18 months ago to switch drinking water sources.  This 
change required them to take specific measures under the federal Lead and Copper Rule, 
which was enacted in 1991 to monitor water as it interacts with lead service connections 
and home plumbing.  Flint’s test results were conducted according to the same testing 
protocols every Michigan community uses and the same protocols Flint has used to test its 
water every three years for the past 25 years.   
 
While the results from Flint’s testing show compliance with the federal action level for lead 
and copper, on August 17, 2015, the MDEQ instructed the city to move forward 
expeditiously with developing additional corrosion control treatment to minimize the 
corrosive effects between drinking water and lead service connections and home plumbing 
in the Flint service area.  
 
We appreciate and share your concern for the situation, and the MDEQ looks forward to 
providing you a detailed briefing next week.  If you have any additional questions in the 
meantime, please contact Ms. Maggie Pallone, Deputy Director, Policy and Legislative 
Affairs, at 517-284-6704 or pallonem@michigan.gov; or you may contact me. 
 

Sincerely,  

 
Dan Wyant  
Director 
517-284-6700 
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cc: Senator Jim Ananich 
 Representative Sheldon Neeley 
 Representative Phil Phelps 
 Mayor Dayne Walling, City of Flint  
 Mr. Howard Croft, City of Flint 
 Dr. Susan Hedman, Regional Administrator, USEPA, Region 5 
 Mr. Thomas Poy, USEPA, Region 5 
 Ms. Denise Fortin, USEPA, Region 5 
 Mr. Michael Schock, USEPA 
 Mr. Darren Lytle, USEPA 
 Mr. Marc Edwards, Virginia Tech 
 Mr. Harvey Hollins, Governor’s Southeast Michigan Office 
 Mr. Bill McBride, Governor’s Washington Office 
 Mr. Eric Brown, Governor’s Washington Office 
 Mr. Jim Sygo, Chief Deputy Director, MDEQ 
 Ms. Madhu R. Anderson, Deputy Director, MDEQ 
 Ms. Maggie Pallone, Deputy Director, MDEQ 
 Ms. Sarah M. Howes, Legislative Liaison, MDEQ 
 Mr. Brad Wurfel, Communications Director, MDEQ 
 Ms. Liane Shekter Smith, MDEQ 
 Mr. Stephen Busch, MDEQ 
 Mr. Pat Cook, MDEQ 
 
 


